Minutes of the HR and Finance Sub-committee Meeting held on Tuesday 29th of April 2019 held in the Town Council Office

Attendance
Cllr S Rennie 
Cllr D Healing
Cllr M Wardell

Clerk/RFO S J Tucker

	Item
	Comments
	Comments

	Review of receipts and payments
	A random check of three month’s (Jan-Mar) invoices (3-4 per month), cheques and corresponding bank statement entries was conducted.  All checks were signed and dated by the committee.  Bank reconcilliations for the same period were checked against bank statements.  VAT returns were checked to ensure the amount reclaimed had been paid into the bank account.
Two minor anomalies were noted, the Clerk had not written the recipients name on one of the cheque stubbs and she hadn’t signed one of the payment stamps.  This was noted and amended
	Two minor anomalies were noted, the Clerk had not written the recipient’s name on one of the cheque stubbs and she hadn’t signed one of the payment stamps.  This was noted and rectified.

	End of year balances and statements
	The committee reviewed the end of year statements for both bank accounts that the Clerk/RFO had prepared ahead of the auditors visit in May.  Balances appeared to correlate with money held/creditors/debtors etc and bank statement reconciliation for the end of year.  The software will not be closed down for the financial year until the auditor has been, in the event of any notable issues/discrepancies.
	

	Move to internet payment for services/supplies received
	Three new councillors have been added to the bank signatory mandate.  However, the internet banking details for them have not yet been provided.  At present only one of the current signatories has received internet banking details.  
	Clerk to chase with the bank.  Once two councillors have received their login details for internet banking the Clerk is to change the online payment authorisation to enable them to authorise payments made.  This brings it in line with cheque signatories and allows the move to payments other than Payroll to be made online.  

	Quotes/Options for Cleaning Services
	In light of the retirement of the weekday Village Hall cleaner the committee reviewed 4 quotes received outlining contracted cleaning services.  They also reviewed the options put forward by the Clerk regarding how to finance it/or remain with a locally employed cleaner that would need to be recruited.  
	The committee provided their recommendations and would put them forward to the Full Council for decision on the 30th of April.

	HR 
	The Clerk had prepared some draft templates for the committee to consider using for staff appraisals.  These were reviewed and will be circulated to staff.  Once returned by staff the Clerk will send them out to the committee for final approval and implementation.
	Clerk to draft an appraisal process document for the committee.


